
Julia McIver 

Chairperson 

El Dorado County Parks and Recrea�on Commission 

Dear Ms. McIver, 

For most of the past year the Coloma-Lotus Advisory Commitee has had an ad-
hoc commitee working with local stakeholders who are looking at op�ons for 
u�lizing  the County’s Cronin Ranch property.  At our past two mee�ngs we 
received two proposals, with input from three major user groups, for that 
property from the ad-hoc commitee.  And although the ad-hoc commitee 
members were not able to agree on one unified proposal, our full commitee feels 
both proposals have important and valuable insights.  We passed the following 
mo�on at our mee�ng on November 2nd: 

“A mo�on was made by Member Penn, seconded by Member Sage to make a 
recommenda�on to the Parks and Recrea�on Commission to support the 
proposals from the three user groups that have presented concepts, with the 
acknowledgment that parking is our number one concern and although the large 
animal evacua�on center is not part of the two proposals, the Coloma-Lotus 
Advisory Commitee supports that proposal as well.” 

Both proposals are atached to the email that I am sending to you and your 
Commission.  Please feel free to reach out to me if I can be of any further 
assistance.   

Sincerely, 

Nate Rangel 

Chairperson 

Coloma-Lotus Advisory Commitee 

M: (530) 320-7384 

 


